
MEMORANDUM

To: Mayor and City Council

From: Linda Nabers, Finance Director
Richard Platto, Assistant Finance Director

Date: November 29, 2021

Subject: Revision of License Fee Ordinance for Insurance Companies

BACKGROUND

O.C.G.A. Section 33-8-8 permits Georgia municipalities to charge an annual flat fee 
to insurance companies transacting business within the municipal limits, the amount 
of which is determined by the population of each city.  

Population Fee
Amount under 1,000 $15.00
1,000 – 1,999 $25.00
2,000 – 4,999 $40.00
5,000 – 9,999 $50.00
10,000 – 24,999 $75.00
25,000 – 49,999 $100.00
50,000 and over $150.00

According to the 2020 Census figures, the population of the City of Dunwoody 
increased from 46,267 to 51,683.  Accordingly, under the authorizing statue, the City 
is authorized to charge an annual license fee to insurance companies in the amount 
of $150.00, which is an increase of $50.00 from the current flat fee of $100.00.

Total revenue collected from insurance companies under the current flat fee is 
$40,400.  The increase in the flat fee to $150 is expected to generate total revenue 
of $60,600, which is an increase of $20,200 in revenue for the City of Dunwoody in 
FY2022.

  

RECOMMENDED ACTION

The purpose of this item is to adopt the attached revision to the license fee ordinance 
for insurance companies, with the updated flat fee rate being effective January 1, 
2022.
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